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Ventures Inc.  
Kahuna Project  
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(Acronyms :) DL = Denise Lockett, RK = Rick Kemp, CT = Chris Taylor, SAO = Settlement  
Administrative Officer, EDO = Economic Development Officer, HTO = Hunters and Trappers  
Organization, NIRB = Nunavut Impact Review Board, NPC = Nunavut Planning Commission, GN =  
Government of Nunavut, NWB = Nunavut Water Board, INAC = Indian and Northern Affairs Canada, 
CLEY = Culture, Language Elders and Youth, EC = Environment Canada, KIA = Kivalliq Inuit 
Association,   
  

  
Date  Time  Contact  Details  

July 14, 
2015  

  KIA Luis Manzo, Veronica Connelly  Meeting with Chris Taylor, Bob Singh, Alan Barry Laboucan. Meeting to 
discuss the companies work plan for 2015 program.  Commitment to 
consult with local stakeholders during further planning and permit 
submissions  

July 14, 
2015  

  INAC Resource Management Officer, 
Christine Wilson  

Scope of 2015 field program and procedures for future permitting 
requirements should the 2015 field program justify additional future work  

Mar 10, 
2016  

12:37  KIA: L Manzo, J. Tulugak  Email to, from DL re: Hello Luis and Jeff:  
  
As you know, Dunnedin Ventures has asked me to work with them on the 
Kahuna Project.  I am in the process of determining if it would be 
appropriate to hold meetings in Rankin Inlet and Chesterfield Inlet during 
the week of April 11? Do you know if any conflicts, e.g., any other 
meetings that we should be aware of?  
  
Would someone from KIA accompany Chris Taylor and myself to 
Chesterfield Inlet?  
  
Kind regards and I look forward to hearing from you.  
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   Denise Lockett  
Consultant  
Dunnedin Ventures Inc.  

March 
14, 2016  

09:22  Chesterfield Inlet: Hamlet, KIA, HTO  Hello, I have recently been contracted by Dunnedin Ventures to help 
them with consultation advice and services. They would like to come to 
Chesterfield Inlet on Wednesday April 13 to meet if that is possible.  I will 
be accompanying them  and look forward to seeing everyone again.  

We would like to have a meeting during the evening and wondered if the  
Hamlet Chambers is available. In addition, should the HTO and/or the 
CLARC wish a separate meeting,  please let me know. We will be 
arriving on the morning flight on Wednesday, April 13, and plan to depart 
on Thursday April 14.  

Please let me know if there are any meeting conflicts (BINGO night?) .  

I look forward to hearing from you.  

Denise Lockett  
For Dunnedin Ventures Inc.  
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March 
14, 2016  

 Rankin Inlet: Hamlet, KIA, HTO  Hello, I have recently been contracted by Dunnedin Ventures to help 
them with consultation advice and services..  I will be accompanying 
them  and look forward to seeing everyone again.  

We would like to have a meeting during the evening of April 12, and 
wondered if the KIA CLARC and the HTO as well as any staff or 
Councillors of the Hamlet would be interested in attending,  of if they 
wish a separate meeting. Please let me know so that can be arranged.  

We will plan on arriving on April 11 and then plan to depart to  
Chesterfield Inlet the morning of the 13th for planned meetings there as 
well.  

 

 

  Please let me know if there are any meeting conflicts (BINGO night?) on 
April 12?. Also, I would appreciate any recommendations for a 
translator/equipment.  

I look forward to hearing from you.  

Denise Lockett  
For Dunnedin Ventures Inc.  

March 
14, 2016  

09:55  Kandace Kusugak, CEDO Rankin  
Inlet  

e-mail from, to DL re:  Good Day Denise, 

Just thought that I would inform you that  on Tuesday the 12th, there will 
be local radio bingo  

Kandace Kusugak  
Community Economic Development Officer  
Municipality of Rankin Inlet  
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March 
14, 2016  

 Kandace Kusugak, CEDO Rankin  
Inlet  

E-mail to, from DL re: Thanks Kandace, do you know when Bingo night 
is in Chesterfield Inlet. What time does radio bingo start in Rankin? 

March 
14, 2016  

11:11  Kandace Kusugak, CEDO Rankin  
Inlet  

Email from, to DL re: Bingo starts at 7:15pm and is usually done 
between 8:30 and 9:00 pm in Rankin  

I am not sure when bingo is held in Chester, but their EDO’s email 
address is edo_hamlet@qiniq.com and SAO is sao_hamlet@qiniq.com  

Kandace  

 
March 

14, 2016  
11:49  Chesterfield Inlet: KIA, Hamlet, HTO  Email to, from DL re: Hello – on advice from Kandace Kusugak in Rankin Inlet, 

and to avoid Bingo night in Rankin Inlet on April 12, I am requesting that we 
hold meetings in Chesterfield Inlet on April 12. Would that be agreeable?  

Denise  

March 
14, 2016  

11:51  Rankin Inlet: KIA, Hamlet, HTO  Email to, from DL re: Hello – on advice from Kandace Kusugak in Rankin 
Inlet, and to avoid Bingo night, I am requesting that we hold meetings in 
Rankin  Inlet on April 13. Would that be agreeable?  

March 
14, 2016  

14:06  Rankin Inlet SAO  Email from, to DL re: Hi Denise   

Do you have any information on what this is about and what information 
they will be presenting.  

Justin  

March 
14, 2016  

14:25  Rankin Inlet SAO  e-mail to, from DL re:  Hi Justin, Yes introduce you to the project and learn 
about goods and services.  Denise 
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March 
16, 2016  

09:35  Rankin Inlet Hamlet, KIA, HTO  e-mail to, from DL re: Hello – as I would like to get everything organized 
for the meetings, can you confirm interest and availability? 

Kind regards  

Denise  

March 
16, 2016  

09:35  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet, KIA, HTO  Email to, from DL re:  Hi,  

Looking forward to hearing back from people regarding 
interest/availability to meet. Please let me know asap so I can make 
arrangements.  

Very kind regards  

Denise  

Mar 21,  10:48  Chesterfield inlet: SAO Rick Van  Call to, from DL re: follow up to email sent last week. Mayor and HTO had a  
 

2016   Horne  discussion, but mayor is out of the Hamlet for a week. Suggest follow up with 
HTO  

Mar 21, 
2016  

10:51  Chesterfield inlet Hunters and 
Trappers Organization.  

Call to, from DL re: follow up to email sent out last week. No answer. No 
answering machine.  

March 
21, 2016  

10:57  KIA  Email to, from DL re: Hi Luis and Jeff –  

1) Can you let me know if Dunnedin can meet with the Chesterfield Inlet 
CLARC on April 12 in Chesterfield Inlet. Will anyone from KIA be at the 
meeting? 

2) Can they also meet with the Rankin Inlet CLARC on April 13 when they 
are in Rankin Inlet? 

Also, will either of you be going to the Nunavut Mining Symposium?  

Kind regards  
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March 
21, 2016  

11:31  Chesterfield Inlet HTO  Call to, from DL re: follow up to email sent out last week. No answer. No 
answering machine.  

March 
21, 2016  

12:15  Chesterfield Inlet HTO Manager  Call to, from DL: Mary Ann said that she had mentioned the proposed 
meeting to her Chair and that he hadn’t responded. He is away on duty 
travel until Friday. Asked if I should call back on Friday. Mary Ann said 
she would follow up with him and email me back.  

March 
21, 2016  

12:17  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Call to,   from  DL: Valerie not happy with Shear Minerals abandonment.  
First priority needs to be cleaning up the site. A lot of people are 
unhappy in the community with Shear Minerals. Has asked KIA in Rankin 
for advice regarding the meeting request. CLARC has not approved the 
project. Asked for a copy of the LUP. DL said will find out what can be 
done, but that it is important that the company comes to the community 
and meet with people so that they can hear the concerns and work 
together. DL said she would call KIA in Rankin and speak with them.  

March 
23, 2016  

08:00  L. Manzo, KIA Director of Lands, 
Rankin Inlet 

Phone call to, from DL re: proposed meeting between Dunnedin 
Ventures and KIA in Rankin Inlet and Chesterfield Inlet. Discussed 
challenges. Suggested meetings in Iqaluit during NMS and April 12/13 in 
Chesterfield Inlet and Rankin Inlet.  

 
March 

23, 2016  
08:27  Chesterfield Inlet SAO, copy to HTO 

and KIA  
Email to, from DL re: Hi Rick:  

Can I please book the Hamlet Chambers for a meeting on April 12 for 
Dunnedin Ventures Inc. Please let me know the cost for the meeting. The 
meeting should start around 7:00 p.m. Mayor and Council, the HTO and 
the KIA CLARC as well as interested community members will be invited 
(I will create a poster). Can you also suggest a translator for the 
meeting?  

Kind regards  

Denise Lockett, for  
Dunnedin Ventures Inc.  
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March 
30, 2016  

8:08  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO, SAO, 
HTO, L Manzo, Jeff Tulugak  

e-mail to, from DL re: Hi, I haven’t heard back from anyone and would 
appreciate confirmation that we are okay to book  the Hamlet Chambers on 
the evening of April 12? Valerie, can you please make sure the KIA CLARC is 
there, and the HTO Mary Ann?  Rick – can you please pass this along to Mayor 
and Council? 

Louis/Jeff – do you know who from the KIA will be at the meeting?  

It is really important that everyone get together and discuss areas of concern 
and how we can work together on mitigation measures.  

Very kind regards  

Denise  

March 
30, 2016  

08:12  Rankin Inlet SAO, HTO. KIA Luis 
Manzo,  Jeff Tulugak  

Email to, from DL re: Hello:  

Louis/Jeff – can you please confirm for me that the KIA CLARC is invited 
to the community meeting on April 13 at 7 pm  at the Inns North 
Boardroom.  Can someone recommend a translator please? As the  

 
   company is using Rankin Inlet as the goods/services centre, it would be 

great if someone from the Hamlet could attend.  Will  the HTO be sending 
anyone Nigel?  

Very kind regards,  

Denise Lockett, for  
Dunnedin Ventures  
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March 
30, 2016  

08:37  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO Valerie 
(copied HTO and Hamlet)  

Email from, to DL re: CLARC Committee met here in January 2016 
regarding their application and they didn’t approve it.  

thanks  

Valerie Ipkarnerk  

March 
30, 2016  

9:14  KIA – Jeff Tulugak  E mail from, to DL re: Good Morning Denise  

I just got back to work so I am currently catching up on a lot of emails, 
sorry for the delayed response, I spoke to the HTO hereabout the 
proposed dates for the CLARC’s meeting, and I will see what I could do 
for the Chesterfield CLARC’s but the Rankin HTO said they will be 
having Polar Bear meetings sometime in April and I ask them to get back 
to me with the dates they will be available, I am also assuming the 
Chester HTO will also attend the Polar Bear meetings as well. I hope to 
hear within the next two days. As soon as I find out I will let you know 
Denise.  Also I will be going to Iqaluit from Sunday to Thursday for the 
Nunavut Mining Symposium, so see you there Denise.  

Thanks and sorry again for the delayed responses  

Jeff Tulugak  
Land Use Inspector KIA 
Lands  
jtulugak@kivalliqinuit.ca  
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March 
30, 2016  

09:17  KIA Jeff Tulugak (copy Hamlet and 
HTO)  

Email to, from DL re: Hi Jeff – thanks so much and I appreciate 
everything that you do to make things happen!  Given the interest by 
Chesterfield Inlet, the KIA CLO CLARC and the HTO, it would be great if 
they could attend the meetings. I would appreciate any help that the KIA 
can provide also.  

Kind regards and I look forward to catching up with you and Luis in 
Iqaluit.  

Denise  

March 
30, 2016  

09:20  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO (copy to 
Hamlet and HTO)  

e-mail to, from DL re: Hi  Valerie, I understand that, but the meeting that 
the KIA CLARC had was without being able to speak with the company, 
and hear what measures they propose.  It is extremely important that the 
company meet with the KIA CLARC, the Hamlet and the HTO. 

Please confirm that they will be at the meeting.  Luis, can you please let 
me know who from the KIA in Rankin Inlet will be at the meeting?  

Kind regards  

Denise Lockett, for  
Dunnedin Ventures  

March 
30, 2016  

09:28  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO (copy 
HTO, KIA)  

Email from, to DL re: I have forwarded this to the Mayor and have 
booked the chambers.  I will be out of town on the 12th, but you can 
contact the Mayor or Lillian (FO).  

Rick  

March 
30, 2016  

09:33  Chesterfield Inlet HTO  e-mail from, to  DL re:  I have already informed the HTO directors of your 
arrival dates. 

March 
30, 2016  

10:05  Chesterfield Inlet HTO  Email to, from DL re: many thanks!  

March  10:07  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SOA (copy  Email to, from DL re: many thanks!  



 

30, 2016   HTO, KIA)   

March  
30,   

2016  

14:25  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO (copy 
KIA and HTO)  

Hi Denise,  
  
It appears that the chambers is booked for the 12th by another group.  Do 
you have another date that will work for you?  
  
Regards,  
  
  
Rick Van Horne, SAO  
  

March 
30, 2016  

14:27  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO (copy 
to KIA and HTO)  

I was just speaking with Janice at the Hamlet and we have booked the 
Hamlet gym for that night. Apparently there are tables and chairs we can 
rent etc. So it will work out.   
  
Very kind regards  
  
Denise  

  
March 

30, 2016  
15:28  Chesterfield Inlet, MLA, KIA, Hamlet, 

HTO, copy Luis/Jeff  
Email to, from DL re:  See attached meeting poster advertising the 
meeting with Dunnedin Ventures on Tuesday April 12 in  Chesterfield 
Inlet at the Hamlet gymnasium. I hope that everyone who has had 
concerns regarding  the meeting will come out and meet with Chris 
Taylor,  the President of Dunnedin Ventures, learn more about their 
proposed activities, and also to talk about ways to work together.  
  
Please let me know who can translate for the meeting.   
  
Kind regards and I look forward to seeing everyone again.  
  
Denise Lockett, for  
Dunnedin Ventures Inc.   
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March 
30, 2016  

3:35  Rankin Inlet KIA, HTO, Hamlet, MLA, 
copy Luis/Jeff  

Hello:  
  
See attached meeting poster advertising the meeting with Dunnedin  
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   Ventures on Wednesday April 13 in  Rankin Inlet at the Turaarvik  Inns 
North boardroom.  

I hope that everyone who has had concerns regarding  the meeting will 
come out and meet with Chris Taylor,  the President of Dunnedin 
Ventures, learn more about their proposed activities, and also to talk 
about ways to work together.  

Please let me know who can translate for the meeting.  

Kind regards and I look forward to seeing everyone again.  

Denise Lockett, for  
Dunnedin Ventures Inc.  

March 
31, 2016  

06:47  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  e-mail from, to DL re: Your poster is not even set right; when we print it; 
it prints two pages 

March 
31, 2016  

08:53  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email to, from DL re: I will fix it and resend  

March 
31, 2016  

07:01  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: Thank you, so that I can fax it around to public 
places  

March 
31, 2016  

11:10  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO, Hamlet,  
HTO  

Email to, from DL re: Sorry Valerie, here you go, this should work now.  

See you soon.  

Denise  
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April 1,  
2016  

08:55  KIA Land Use Inspector  Email from, to DL re: Good Morning Denise  

I am just wondering when a good time to meet with you will be at the 

Nunavut Mining symposium.  Luis and I will be in Iqaluit for Sunday. 

Cheers  

Jeff  

 
April 1,  
2016  

10:55  KIA Land Use Inspector  Email to, from DL re: I don’t get in until Monday afternoon. So how about 
once I get checked into the hotel (staying at the Frobisher) we can find a 
place to chat before the icebreaker.  

Denise  

April 1,  
2016  

09:12  KIA Land Use Inspector  Email from, to DL re: Sounds great  

Luis and I will also be staying at the Frob as well  

Jeff  

April 1,  
2016  

11:13  KIA Land Use Inspector  Email to, from DL re: Great. We will have lots of opportunities to talk.  

D  

April 1,  
2016  

09:15  KIA Land Use Inspector  
Email from, to DL re: I am Just trying to make a Schedule so Raymond 
(Vice President) will be able to attend if he wants to, and that way we 
can also figure out a translator.  

Thanks Denise  

April 1,  
2016  

11:39  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email from, to DL re:  
Denise, did you the message that the chambers is booked for the night 
of the 12 of April?  
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April 1,  
2016  

11:42  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email from, to DL re: Ok, I am just getting some late emails through 
“slow connection”.  I see you have talked with Janice and have arrange 
for the Gym for that night.  

Rick  

April 1,  
2016  

15:35  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO, KIA  
CLO, HTO  

Email to, from DL re: Yes, I spoke with Janice and we have booked the 
gym. She said it will be set up for the meeting. I still need help with a  

 
   translator?  

Denise  

April 1,  
2016  

11:49  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  e-mail from, to DL re: An interpreter is tough to find in Chester.  You 
could call the local housing association and speak to Jennifer (867-
8989942).  We user her sometimes. 

Rick  

April 1,  
2016  

12:07  KIA Land Use Inspector  Email from, to DL: UPMC will be having meetings in chesterfield That 
week you are proposing to go there Denice so I’m not sure if you will 
have hotels available?  
Ukkusiksalik Park Management committee will be meeting from the 
11th15th April.  

April 1,  
2016  

2:07  KIA Land Use Inspector  Email to, from DL re: Apparently they may have  rooms. ….  

April 4,  
2016  

12:45  KIA Land Use Inspector  Email from, to DL re: Good Morning Denise  

Just to let you know that I will not be able to make that meeting in Iqaluit 
this afternoon, there was a blizzard here yesterday and our flight got 
cancelled.  Luis on the other hand is now in Iqaluit and will be staying at 
the Frobisher Inn so, maybe you will be able to meet with him.  

Jeff  
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April 6,  
2016  

08:07  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: I wanted to ask (only if it is possible) but as you all 
know that it is very difficult to book hotel in Chester with limited space 
available in the local hotel.  

During the week of April 11-15 Ukkusiksalik National park is going to be 
here; and because of that there is no room at the hotel  

Would it be possible to be able to change it the next following week of 
April 18-22? Only if can work out in everyone else’s schedule, that way 
everyone can be able to book at the hotel?? If that is not possible then;  

 
   most people cannot be able to make it to the Public Meeting on April 12  

April 6,  
2015  

10:15  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email to, from DL re: Hi Valerie:  

We do have rooms booked at the hotel for next week.  Will the KIA 
CLARC, HTO and Hamlet be meeting with the Parks people at the same 
time as our proposed meeting?  

Thanks  

Denise  

April 6,  
2016  

08:36  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: I cannot comment for HTO and Hamlet but some 
people cannot book at the hotel during that week to attend the meeting 
as there is limited space available at the  

April 6,  
2016  

10;39  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email to, from DL re: Oh you mean people with Parks Canada?  

Denise  
April 6,  
2016  

08:49  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: There is no room at the hotel for others that want to 
come and attend the meeting  
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April 6,  
2016  

10:59  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email to, from DL re: I understand and will talk with Chris Taylor to see 
what can be done but think our tickets may be non-refundable. We can 
share hotel rooms with guests as is done in the North, and have cots put 
in. We are only in for one night and the park meeting is the whole week.  

I will let you know. I am also meeting with Luis tomorrow morning.  

Denise  
April 6,  
2016  

11:28  KIA Land Administrator  Email from, to DL re: I was trying to book hotel reservations for Luis and 
Craig from KIA but there is no rooms available at the hotel. Can you 
please mention this to Luis when you meet him tomorrow?  

Brenda Osmond  
Lands Administrator  

    

 
April 7,  
2016  

10:00  Luis Manzo, KIA Director of Lands  Brief meeting in Iqaluit with Denise Lockett. Luis commented that caribou 
would be the major issue at the upcoming meetings in Chesterfield  Inlet 
and Rankin Inlet.  

April 11, 
2016  

11:47  Chesterfield Inlet, KIA CLO, HTO,  
Hamlet, Rankin Inlet KIA, HTO,  
Hamlet  

e-mail to, from DL re: news release from Dunnedin regarding response 
to NIRB screening decision 

April 11, 
2016  

08:46  Valerie P. KIA CLO Chesterfield Inlet  Email from, to DL re: I just wanted to double check and see if the Public 

meeting is still going to continue for tomorrow April 12, 2016 7PM Please 

update thanks  

Valerie  

April 11, 
2016  

09:26  Lillian, Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet  Email from, to  DL re: I would like to know too as I never got another 
notice. Lillian  
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April  11, 
2016  

11:45  Valerie P KIA CLO Chesterfield Inlet,  
Lillian, Brenda Osmond, Jeff T., Luis,  
Peter S. Katt…  

Email to, from DL re: Hi Valerie . Great to hear from you. Yes the 
meeting is still going ahead as planned. Please help me advertise the 
meeting and please help me find a translator. See you soon.  

Denise  
April 11, 

206  
 Lillian Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet, KIA 

CLO, KIA Rankin Inlet  
Email to,  from  DL  re: Hi Lillian:  

I didn’t send out another notice as nothing has changed. We are still 
planning on having the meeting and are looking forward to meeting with 
everyone.  

Very kind regards  

Denise  

April 11, 
2016  

09:34  Same as above  Email to, from Bob Singh re: Hi Valerie, Lillian  

 
   Chris and Denise are both travelling this morning and may not have 

access to emails this morning.  As far as I understand all meetings are 
scheduled to proceed.  

If there are any changes, I’m sure Chris or Denise will check their emails 
when they stop over prior to the flight to Rankin Inlet and will contact 
you.  

Sorry for the confusion. If for any reason you cannot reach them, please 
contact me either via email or on my cell phone at 604.809.2063 and I 
will see what I can do to help out.  I will continue to try and reach them 
today and confirm.  

Bob Singh  
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April 11, 
2016  

6:55  KIA Director of Lands  Email from, to DL re: Deise  
I do not inanble to make it to chesterfield I get cut in a storm in Iqaluit 
craig will be representing KIA  

Luis Manzo  
April 12, 

2016  
06:58  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO, Hamlet,  

HTO  
Email to, from DL re: Hi everyone  

We are departing Winnipeg on our way to Rankin and Chesterfield Inlet.  

Valerie, can you please go on radio and remind people of the meeting 

tonight, and ask if someone can translate, if you haven't found someone. 

Many thanks and I am looking forward to seeing you again  

Denise  
April 12, 

2016  
06:40  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: I will do that for you this morning  

April 12, 
2016  

07:39  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: An elder called my office after I announced the 
public meeting, he was requesting that you bring someone in with you 
that can be able to translate and interpret during the public meeting  

 
   Thank you  

Valerie  

April 12, 
2016  

10:15  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email to, from DL re: Ok, who do you suggest? There are no hotel 
rooms.  

April 12, 
2016  

10:18  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email to, from DL re: Is Andre tautu available?  

April 12, 
2016  

08:23  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: Maybe you can call him and ask 898-9931  

April 12, 
2016  

08:30  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: Parks Canada cancelled so there is room now at 
the hotel just so you know  

April 12, 
2016  

1500  Chesterfield Inlet local radio station  Call to from DL re: reminder of meeting  
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April 12, 
2016  

16:00  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet CEDO 
David Kattegaasik  

DL and CT informal meeting regarding business opportunities and 
introduce project. Reminder of meeting.  

April 12, 
2016  

7 pm  Chesterfield Inlet Public Meeting,  
Philippa Aggark, Jobie Mike,  
Harry Aggark (Hamlet Councillor and  
HTO) , Elisha, Andre Tautu,  
Elizabeth Tautu, Luke Aggark, P 
Sharp, Marlene M. Leo Mimialik, 
Donna, Pauline K,  Peter Sr.  
Kattegaisiak (KIA  Director, Hamlet  
Councillor) , Valerie Ipkarnark (KIA  
CLO) , Leonie Mimialik, Sapa, E  
Papak, William Angotingoar, Jimmy  
Krako (Deputy Mayor), Flora, David  
Kattegaisiak (CEDO),  

DL:  introduction of Chris Taylor to speak to the company about the 
project and address concerns raised to the NIRB  
CT:  power point presentation (digital copy provided to KIA, HTO, 
Hamlet, CEDO) Chris apologized to everyone in attendance and said 
that the company got off on the wrong foot. He explained that he had 
hired someone to help with community consultation, and apparently the 
person didn’t contact any stakeholders. Chris asked those in attendance 
if they had been contacted by the person and was told no, that they 
hadn’t. (Valerie and Peter both said that they hadn’t heard from him). He 
further mentioned that Denise Lockett had been retained in March to 
help the company. He then went on through the presentation to provide 
everyone with background on the company, the project, the proposed 
Wildlife and Environment Monitoring and Mitigation Program, and plans 
going forward.  
Jimmy: were the wildlife monitors hired out of Rankin Inlet?  
CT:  yes, but this year we would like to hire them out of Chesterfield 
Inlet. People here know the land better than we do!  
Jimmy: do the diamonds with different colors have different values? CT: 
 yes, some are more rare. Explained sampling methods, review of 
previous data from Shear exploration etc.  
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   DL:  no work is done on a project without the communities approval. 
Every step of exploration e.g., drilling and perhaps becoming a mine; the 
community is consulted with, advice is sought, and mitigation measures 
are agreed on.  
CT:  we need to talk about the abandoned Shear Minerals camp at 
Josephine Lake.  We are aware of your concerns and Dunnedin is not 
exploring in that area, and is not going to use the camp. The area that 
Dunnedin plans to explore on is a lot smaller than the ground that Shear 
Minerals held.  We hope to take someone like Peter Kattegatsiak with us 
out on the land to show us what we need to avoid.  We will also have an 
archaeological assessment done of areas that we hope to drill on – prior 
to any disturbance.  

 PK:  any burial sites?  
CT:  not that we are aware of. The archaeologist will work with the GN 
to make sure that all information is reported and recorded. The GN 
doesn’t have a map for companies conducting mineral exploration that 
shows areas to avoid.  
 AT:  There are always historical sites (works for the Inuit Heritage  
Trust), the Josephine River is a char river and so is Josephine Lake. CT: 
 We need your advice on how to avoid having an impact to 
wildlife.  
AT:  It was a nice camp until they abandoned it, there are fuel caches 
there too.  
Leo:  Before Shear set up the camp they should have made an 
agreement that it would be cleaned up. Companies come in and say they 
are having meetings with Hamlet etc. Should have more input from HTO 
too.  
(health break)  
Draw for prizes. Look at maps and rocks as well as diamonds.  Thanks 
for coming out and commit to coming back before exploration starts.  

April 12, 
2016  

9:11 
pm  

Peter Kattegasiak  Email from, to DL/CT re: hello Chris and Denise;  

This is my personal email, even though Denise has it on her system, just 
wanted to send email to be in contact regarding to the proposed 
explorations site that was put on table in Chesterfield Inlet on April 13th 
of 2016 which began approximately around the time of 19:21 p.m.  

 



Page 21 of 53  

   central standard time and ended 21:16 p.m.  

Peter Sr. Kattegatsiak  

April 12, 
2016  

09:31 
pm  

Peter Kattegasiak  Email to, from CT re: Hi Peter, thanks for the quick email, but more 
importantly thank you for meeting with us tonight.  It’s great to start setting 
things right with you guys and we’ll be available by phone or email any time you 
have a question or think of something we should be doing.  I also want to talk 
about the old Shear camp and the KIA with you at some point.  In case you 
didn’t get it, my cell phone is 778 938 5298.  

Cheers  
Chris  

April 13, 
2016  

11:10  Peter Kattegasiak  Email to, from CT re: Hi Denise and Peter I'd like to get a 
direct line of communication going with Peter where we can 
show him maps of areas we might work before we go into them.  
Since he's been out on the land around there it's better to 
bounce things off him first if he's ok with that.  Plans 
should go from me --> Peter --> back to me --> geology crews.  
We'll just avoid any areas that he thinks should be avoided, 
and if he thinks anything's going to require a discussion 
with other local parties we should have another meeting like 
last night before we do anything there.  

We also need names of two wildlife spotters from Chesterfield 
for four weeks this summer, if there's good guys that are 
going to be busy we'd better try to get their time committed 
soon.  

Thanks  

Chris  

April 13, 
2016  

2:01 
pm  

MLA’s Rankin Inlet  
North/Chesterfield Inlet, Rankin Inlet  

Emails to, from DL re: 
Hi:  
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  South/Whale cove  
There is a meeting tonight at the Turarrvik Inns North in Rankin Inlet at 7 
p.m. to discuss the project and get input from people. It would be really 
great if you could come and meet Chris Taylor and see the diamonds 
they have recovered. 

Your help in finding a translator would be appreciated also.  

Very kind regards  

Denise Lockett, for  
Dunnedin Ventures Inc.  

April 13, 
2016  

 Rankin Inlet local radio station  Phone call to, to remind public of meeting  

April 13, 
2016  

4 pm  Peter Sr. Kattegatsiak  Email from to CT/DL re: Hello/Good evening Chris and Denise;  

I will try and help you guys out, if some landscape, land formation, water 
runoffs, creeks, rivers, eskers that I might not able to recognize will try 
and get information from others, also other areas that might be important 
to my culture,  
Hope you two travel safe and get to your distation safely,  

First game of NHL playoffs starting now, too bad no Canadian Teams 
made it to NHL playoffs. Peter Sr. Kattegatsiak  

April 13, 
2016  

4:30  KIA Director of Lands Luis Manzo,  
Land Administrator  Brenda Osmond,  
Land Use Inspector Craig Beardsall  

Meeting with CT and DL to discuss the meeting in Chesterfield Inlet and 
how Dunnedin can support clean up of the abandoned Shear Minerals 
exploration camp. Luis committed to sharing a proposal with Dunnedin 
and both will work on a MOU.  

April 13, 
2016  

19:00  Rankin Inlet Public Meeting: Hamish  
Tatty, Mayor Bob Janes, MLA  
Tommy Sammurtok (Rankin Inlet  
North/Chesterfield Inlet), MLA Alex  

Public meeting, presentation, discussion regarding Manitoba/Kivalliq 
Region road route,  

CT:  thanks everyone for coming. Only a few people but glad 
that those that did come out and here. Power point  
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  Sammurtok (Rankin Inlet  
South/Whale Cove) Johnny  
(Translator), Robert Connolly (GN  
ED&T)  

Johnny:  

presentation discussing history of project, who DVI is, 
proposed Wildlife and Environment Mitigation and 
Monitoring Measures, and plan going forward. will the 
proposed clean up of Shear’s abandoned camp go out 
for tender? There are lots of people here that can be 
involved in it.  

   CT:  its up to the KIA.  

   TS:  with what you have found so far, and your exploration 
program this summer, if  the project proves to be viable, 
when will it become a mine?  

   CT:  long way off. That’s why we applied for a multi-year 
exploration program, so we can continue to explore and 
prove it up.  

   RC:  Glad the company has come in and is sensitive to 
previous exploration activities. There is a ton of expertise 
in the communities such as Hamish Tatty. Lots of 
knowledge is the communities. Chesterfield Inlet is 
building an access road to Josephine Lake with monies 
made available through GN ED&T.  With more roads 
being built (Meliadine road), what does it mean to the 
company?  

   CT:  it helps to make the money raised on the stock market go 
further. Helicopter’s cost a lot of money, and if you take 
that out of the equation, it helps get more exploration 
done on a project. We can hire more  local people and 
there is a massive reduction in capital cost.  You never 
know, maybe the kimberlite could be processed at 
Meliadine!  

   RC:  the CEDO here in Rankin Inlet (Kandace Kusugak) and 
the one in Chesterfield Inlet (David Kattegatsiak) have 
copies of the maps and a lot of information on companies 
available.  
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   CT:  thanks for information and for everyone coming out. Since 
no one needed translation, CO-op gift certificates were 
given to Johnny. Will come by Robert Connelly’s office in 
the am to get information. Promise to come back and 
keep everyone informed. Looked at maps, kimberlite and 
diamonds!  

 
    

April 14, 
2016  

08:52  Peter Kattegatsiak  Email to, from CT re: Hi Peter that's great news, thank you very much.  If 
it's ok can I give you a call Monday or Tuesday to talk a bit more?  If you 
let me know a time that works for you I can give you a call. Just boarding 
the flight down to Winnipeg now. Had a great meeting here last night in 
Rankin. All the best  

Chris  
April 14, 

2016  
09:30  Robert Connelly, Acting Director,  

Economic Development and  
Transportation  

Meeting with to discuss proposed Manitoba/NU road and get copies of 
maps. Met Tommy Bruce with ED&T who has a list of businesses in the 
Kivalliq Region.  

April 14, 
2016  

10:23  MLA Rankin Inlet North/Chesterfield  
Inlet  

Email from, to DL re: Ubluukut Denise  

It was good to see you again….good presentation and I 
am glad that you and Chris had a good meeting in 
Chesterfield Inlet….of course, as MLA, I am in support 
of the community and I am happy that the community 
seems to be receptive to the plan that Dunnedin is 
working on for future activities….  

Have a good trip home  

Tom  
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April 15, 
2016  

08:40  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email to, from CT re: Hi Valerie,  
I just wanted to say thanks very much for meeting with me on Tuesday. I 
have to admit I was pretty scared going into the town hall because I 
knew we screwed things up by not being up to see you sooner.  You had 
every right to be mad and I could tell you were from your emails!  You 
guys treated me really well though, that’s why I needed to write you a  

 
   thank-you note.  

Just to let you know, we met with Luis from the KIA on Wednesday and I 
said we want to help clean up the camp this year.  I’ll make it official by 
writing a letter and Luis can accept it formally on behalf of the KIA.  I’ll get 
a proposal over to him by next week.  As long as it GETS CLEANED UP 
we’re happy.  

I have to work with Denise to modify our application so we can 
incorporate information from you guys, so you’ll be hearing from me 
several times over the next few weeks.  What number can I call you at? I 
want to write it into the application that we bring someone out from 
Chesterfield before we go into any area, so we can see if there’s any 
areas to avoid.  

Anyway please keep in touch with me any time you want.  My cell phone 
is 778 938 5298.  If you don’t mind me calling you I’ll keep in touch by 
phone too.  

All the best,  
Chris  
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April  15, 
2016  

10:20  KIA Director of Lands Luis Manzo  Email to, from CT re: Hi Luis, thanks very much for taking the time with 
us Wednesday.  I’ll follow up with a letter expressing Dunnedin’s 
commitment to help clean up the camp by Monday most likely. There 
seems to be a lot of interest from several parties in the wood and other 
materials out there so I will probably keep the specifics pretty vague 
(don’t want to be seen favouring any one group or taking away clean up 
jobs), other than that we will provide support when the KIA is ready to 
trigger the clean-up.  We could talk specific numbers but I’d have to have 
something from you guys to base that an, so probably better to keep it 
clearly intentioned to help, but light on details until you guys have a 
chance to publish your own proposal.  I really don’t want to step on 
anyone’s toes here but want to show people that we will help and have 
publicly committed to do so.  

Very nice meeting you finally.  Your work is a credit to the community.  

 
   Best regards Chris  
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April 15, 
2016  

11:22  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to CT re: Thank you for the email Chris.  

When Luis finally got back to Rankin Inlet he double checked with me to 
see how the meeting went as he couldn’t participate in the meeting due 
to travelling  

And I just want to say that you didn’t need to be scared of seeing us 
here, it is good that you could be able to come here and make things 
right for yourself and the company, the only thing that we would need is 
for the Mayor to know what is going to happen in the future as he is also 
the chairperson for the HTO.  

Peter the KIA rep that was attending the meeting is also with Hamlet 
Council so I hope that he will be able to speak a bit about the public 
meeting that you guys held, and you guys did a good job  

We can keep in touch through emails and stuff, most times I get busy 
getting in and out of the office so do not answer my phone in the office, I 
have you a business card and my office number is in there if you ever 
need to call me  

Thanks again  

Valerie Ipkarnerk  

April 18, 
2016  

 Chesterfield Inlet: Peter Kattegatsiak  Phone call to, from CT re: I just spoke for about 15 minutes with Peter 
Kattegatsiak.  He is happy to come out with us before we work anywhere 
and if he’s not in town, Harry would be a good substitute apparently.  He 
recommends we get a hold of Barney soon, and come back up before 
the summer as well, making sure more of the HTO people will be in the 
area by letting them know when we’re coming well in advance.  

Apr 18,  12:31  Chesterfield Inlet Mayor Barney  Phone call to, from DL re: request for opportunity for Chris Taylor to  
 

2016   Aggark  speak with him and sorry to have missed him with in Chesterfield Inlet 
last week. Said to call tomorrow at 11:30 his time at (9063) as he has a 
Hamlet Council meeting in the afternoon. Confirmed.  
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April 18, 
2016  

1:04  CHESTERFIELD INLET HTO, SAO, KIA  Email to, from DL re:  
I am sorry that Barney Aggark (Mayor/HTO President) was not able to 
attend last week’s meeting, but have attached a copy of the presentation 
so that it can be shared with Hamlet Council and the HTO members. Can 
you please advise when a good time to come back to the community to 
meet with the HTO?  

Kind regards  

Denise Lockett,  
April 18, 

2016  
1:09  Rankin Inlet MLA’s, Hamlet, HTO, 

KIA, GN ED7T  
Hello and thank you so much for coming out to the presentation last 
week in Rankin Inlet by company President, Chris Taylor.  I have 
attached a copy of the presentation for you to share with others who 
were not able to attend.  We hope to be back up very soon and would 
welcome an opportunity to speak with you again if you wish.  

Kind regards  

Denise Lockett, for  

April  19, 
2016  

9:30  Chesterfield Inlet Mayor and HTO 
President Barney Aggark  

Phone call to, from CT/DL re: arranged phone call to discuss project and 
next visit to meet with Mayor/Council and HTO – no answer/no 
answering machine  

Apr 19, 
2016  

9:35  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet  Phone call to, from DL re: above, is Mayor in Hamlet office? Mayor not 
there and not at home. Left message to let  Mayor know that Denise with 
Dunnedin is trying to reach him.  

April 21, 
2016  

9:30  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet  Phone call to, from DL (hamlet and home) bove, is Mayor in Hamlet 
office? Mayor not there and not at home. Left message to let  Mayor 
know that Denise with Dunnedin is trying to reach him  

April 25, 
2016  

9:37  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet/ HTO  Email to, from DL re: Hello:  

I have tried a number of times to speak with Mayor Aggark but with no success.  
Could you please advise of a time/number that we can call and discuss plans 
for an upcoming meeting with Mayor and Council as well as the  
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   HTO to discuss draft mitigation measures?  

Very kind regards  

Denise  

April 26, 
2016  

9:44  Chesterfield Inlet HTO  Email from, to DL re: If you give me a phone number, I could pass it on 
to him  

April 26, 
2016  

9:45  Chesterfield Inlet HTO  Email to, from DL re: Thank you for getting back to me. We would like to call 
him, so if you tell me a time, we can arrange for that.  

Kind regards  

Denise  

Apr 26, 
2016  

11:15  Chesterfield Inlet HTO  Email from, to DL re: Now is the time he is in the office  

Apr 26, 
2016  

11:45  Chesterfield Inlet HTO  Phone call to, from DL: explained meeting and that HTO and Hamlet as 
well as KIA members were in attendance. Would like to get support and 
need to involve Mayor/HTO President. Arranged for Chris Taylor to call 
and speak with him tomorrow.  

Apr 27, 
2016  

08:00  Barney Aggark, Mayor/President  
HTO  

Phone call to, from CT/DL re: apology – did not come in before, want to 
work with community on Wildlife and Environment Monitoring and 
Mitigation Plan – Barney  advised come to the community early June so 
people will be in the community. Looking forward to working with you.  
Will be in touch regarding plans.  

Apr 27 
2016  

8:49  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet, KIA, HTO, 
copy KIA Rankin Inlet  

Email to, from DL re: Hello:  

Thanks again Barney for taking our call this morning. See attached what  
I have put together so that we can meet with Mayor/Council, HTO and  
KIA CLARC to discuss the proposed Wildlife and Environment  
Monitoring and Mitigation Plan. We would like to get advice on the plan 
and any suggested changes that we can incorporate into it so that we 
are all in agreement. This would go a long way to the company and the  
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   community working together to make sure any impacts are mitigated to 

everyone’s satisfaction.  

We will continue to work with the KIA to make sure that the abandoned 
Shear Minerals camp at Josephine Lake is cleaned up also.  

Can you please let me know if you think the dates I am proposing work 
so that we can begin booking travel etc.  

Kind regards  

Denise Lockett, for Dunnedin 
Ventures Inc.  

attachment  

Apr 27, 
2016  

09:11  Chesterfield Inlet HTO  Email from, to DL re: Barney said the dates are fine with him.  

Apr 27, 
2016  

09:12  Chesterfield Inlet HTO  Email to, from DL re: Great. We will get to work!  

Denise  

May 9, 
2016  

14:11  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet, KIA, HTO  Email to, from DL re: Hello everyone:  

Following on recent telephone discussions with Mayor Barney Aggark, 
and last month’s meeting in Chesterfield Inlet, it has been suggested 
that Chris Taylor and I come back to the community on June 7 to meet 
with Mayor/Council, the KIA CLARC and the HTO to discuss the 
proposed work activities, and come to agreement with the Wildlife and 
Environment Monitoring and Mitigation Plan.  

We would plan on travelling into Chesterfield Inlet the morning of June 7 
and stay over until Thursday June 9.  Please let me know if this works 
for you so that we may make the necessary travel arrangements.  I 
would also expect that we will need a translator for the meeting and 
would appreciate some advice in this regard.  If there are any other 
expected costs, can you please let me know.  
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It will be great to meet with everyone again and hopefully we can come to 
agreement on how to work together.  

Very kind regards  

May 9, 
2016  

2:58 
pm  

Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO Rick 
Horne  

Email from, to DL re: Good day all,  

June 7th is the afternoon for the regular hamlet council meeting.  I will 
check with the Mayor to see if he wants to move the date.  

I will get back to you later this week.  

Rick  

May 9, 
2016  

6:04 
pm  

Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO Rick 
Horne  

e-mail to, from DL re: Thanks rick. Perhaps Dunnedin could be on the 
agenda for a project intro and then a larger meeting in the evening to go 
over the mitigation plan? 

Denise  
May 10, 
2016  

4:48  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO Rick 
Horne  

Email from, to DL re: Hi Denise,  

That could work, keeping in mind that delegates to a council meeting 
only have 15 minutes to present.  

Rick  

May 10, 
2016  

5:58 
am  

Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO Rick 
Horne  

Email to, from DL re: Thanks Rick, we can make that work.  

June 1, 
2016  

09:08  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet, KIA, HTO,  Email to, from DL re: Hello all. As a result of the court 
party being in Chesterfield Inlet at the same time ( no hotel 
rooms !) as we had planned to be there , we have had to 
rearrange our travel.  

We will now be in chesterfield Inlet June 9. We would like to 
meet and get approval for the Wildlife and Environment 
Monitoring and Mitigation plan as well as support for the 
project going forward.  
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Rick, can you please book the hamlet chambers for us? Can you 
ask that Mayor and Council attend?  

Valerie we can meet with the CLARC and the HTo during the day 
unless you think they can all come to the meeting.  

Thanks and we are looking forward to seeing everyone again.  

June 1, 
2016  

07:58  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email from, to DL re: I will have it booked for the 9th.  

Rick  

June 1, 
2016  

07:19  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: I'm sure it will be possible for CLARC 
to attend the meeting too in the afternoon, only the youth 
rep wouldn't probably be able to attend as he works for the 
government, but everyone else would be able to I'm sure  

I will start my holiday on June 13 until July so this will be 
perfect timing  

Valerie  

June 6, 
2016  

8:53  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet, KIA, HTO  Email to, from DL re: Hello there:  

Chris Taylor, President of Dunnedin Ventures and I will be travelling to  
Rankin Inlet on Wednesday, June 8 and will be in Chesterfield Inlet on 
Thursday. Rick has reserved the Hamlet Chambers for us on Thursday 
so we can meet with interested community members, KIA CLARC, HTO, 
as well as Mayor and Council.  This is the time recommended to us by 
Mayor Aggark to come back to get input on the Wildlife and Environment 
Monitoring and Mitigation Plan.  It is hoped that the company and the 
community can come to agreement on how best to proceed with their 
proposed exploration program.  

Please ensure that representatives come to the meeting. Rick/Valerie 
what time should we meet ( we arrive at noon on Thursday) and can you 
please go on local radio. Also, is anyone available to translate?  
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   Thanks and I look forward to seeing everyone again.  

June 6, 
2016  

07:14  Chesterfield Inlet SAO  Email from, to DL re: Good day Denise,  

We have had a tragedy in the community.  I am not sure how many 
people will attend the meeting.  Also the Mayor is out of town as there 
has been a death in his family.  

I am not sure if you want to try to reschedule.  

Rick  

June 7, 
2016  

06:45  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: I probably will not attend as I have work, and it also 
deals with tragedies like this, also Peter is with Council and sitting Chair 
for the CLARC committee I bet you he won’t attend as well, our Elder 
Rep too lost a family member in Arviat so she will be out of town,  
Funeral will probably be on the 9th (not sure) but I think it would be better 
to postpone the meeting  

CLARC met on May 31 here in Chester already; just so you know  

I will also be on holidays starting June 13 until July 4  

Valerie  

June 7, 
2016  

08:52  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email to, from DL re:  
Hi Valerie, I just read in CBC north of the tragedy and am heartbroken 
for everyone.  

Did the CLARC approve Dunnedin? I will try to come back next week 
and maybe Chris doesn't need to come up this time.  

Take care my friend.  

Denise  
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June 7, 
2016  

09:00  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: Yes the CLARC Committee approved Dunnedin 
with terms and conditions that the old camp site be cleaned  

If you decide to come back I will be on holidays so CLARC will not be 
informed  

June 7, 
2016  

07:44  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email from, to DL re: Denise,  

When you reschedule please contact Lillian Simik our Finance Officer.  I 
have ccd her on this email.  

Tick  

June 7, 
2016  

09:49  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email to, from DL re: Thanks Rick, I would like to come up when the 
mayor is for sure in the community.  

D  
June 7, 
2016  

08:36  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email from, to DL re: The Mayor hopes to be back next week.  

Rick  

June 8, 
2016  

08:37  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO,  
Finance Officer, KIA CLO, KIA  
Rankin Inlet, HTO, MLA  

Email to, from DL re: Hi Rick:  

Again, I am so sorry for the tragic loss in the community. My heart goes 
out to everyone.  

We have cancelled our plans to come into the community this week, and 
Mr. Taylor is determining if he can reschedule his plans.  

Our plan right now is for me to come to Chesterfield Inlet next Tuesday  
June 14. Valerie will be on a well-deserved holiday and says that the 
CLARC has already discussed Dunnedin etc. That being said, I would 
like to invite interested people to meet to discuss the Wildlife and 
Environment Monitoring and Mitigation Plan.  It would be beneficial to 
meet with the Mayor and interested Council Members and staff also to 
learn of their concerns first hand as well as the Hunters and Trappers 
Organization as they had significant concerns at the NIRB screening of  
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   the application.  

Should the meeting be in the evening, daytime or both? Please advise 
me.  Should I bring a translator from Rankin Inlet or would someone be 
available in Chesterfield Inlet?  

Thanks again and I look forward to hearing from you.  

Very kind regards.  

June 8, 
2016  

08:41  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email from, to DL re: For Tuesday – I can’t guarantee that the Mayor will 
be back in the community by tuesday.  I would suggest that you wait until 
you have a chance to talk to him before rescheduling the meeting.  

Rick  

June 8, 
2016  

08:48  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email to, from DL re; Thanks Rick, good advice – I was trying to 
rearrange according to Vancouver schedules but can be flexible (of 
course) to meet with the Community.  

Regards  

Denise  

June 8, 
2016  

08:47  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: One more thing that I forgot to mention that CLARC 
recommended is that there be hired local members if the site is being 
cleaned, I will email you the meeting minutes from CLARC shortly  

Thanks again  
Denise  

Valerie  

June 8, 
2016  

08:51  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: Here is the minutes from May 31, 2016 from 
CLARC  
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   Thanks again  

June 10, 
2016  

11:15  Chesterfield Inlet HTO  Email from, to DL re: Barney is out of town to attend a funeral which isn’t 
until Tomorrow. I’m not sure when he will head home.  

June 10, 
2016  

1:25  Chesterfield  Inlet HTO  Email to, from DL re: Maybe we can speak with Barney next week by 
phone.  

Denise  
June 10, 

2016  
11:49  Chesterfield Inlet HTO  Email from, to DL re: I’ll let him know as soon as he gets back.  

June 13, 
2016  

12:15  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet previous  
SAO  

Email from, to DL re: I am not in Chesterfield inlet. It would be best that 
you contact Lillian Simik acting SAO at 867-898-9951.  I have cced her 
on this email  

Thank you  

Rick  

June 13, 
2016  

12:20  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet previous  
SAO  

Thanks Rick. We are not coming in this week. Best to let the community 
heal. Regards Denise  

June 17, 
2016  

08;00  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet  Call to from DL re: ask to speak with Mayor. Mayor not in. left a 
message. Mayor is in community.  

June 28, 
2016  

08:00  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet Mayor  Phone call to, from DL re: meeting in community,  

July 5, 
2016  

10:14  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet Mayor, 
SAO and Wildlife Officer  

Email to, from DL re: Hi Barney, as per our discussion last week, I am 
flying to Rankin today and then into Chester tomorrow. Can we meet at 
the hamlet office around 1 p.m.?  I would like to discuss the draft wildlife 
and environmental monitoring and mitigation plan with you, so if you 
think others should be at the meeting, can you please invite them. I will 
be in Chester until Friday. Kind regards.  Denise  

July 5, 
2016  

09:08  Peter K, Wildlife Officer  Email to, from DL re: I am coming into chesterfield inlet tomorrow until 
Friday to meet with Barney and talk about the wildlife monitoring and 
mitigation plan. It would be great to meet you too.  Denise  
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July 6, 
2016  

15:37  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet, SAO,  
Wildlife officer  

Email to, from DL re: Hi Barney and Greg.  

Is there any chance we can get together around 10:00 am Thursday 
Barney?  It would be great if you were available Thursday also Peter to 
discuss the wildlife monitoring and mitigation plan.  Please let me know 
as I leave on Friday.  

Kind regards  

July 6, 
2016  

13:00  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet, SAO  Meeting with DL to introduce project and hear concerns.  SAO new and 
provided advice on ways the company could help the community.  
Committed to work together.  

July 7, 
2016  

08:00  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet  Meeting with DL and Mayor Barney Aggark to discuss project and obtain 
feedback and opinion. Mayor happy with report from those who attended 
meeting in the community. Continue to engage and work with 
community, KIA and HTO.  

July 7, 
2016  

11:00  Peter Kattegatsiak, KIA Director,  
Wildlife Officer, Hamlet Councillor,  
HTO member  

Meeting with regarding input and advice on draft wildlife and environment 
monitoring and mitigation plan  

July 22, 
2016  

 Chesterfield Inlet Mayor  Phone call to, from CT re: project update. Not at that number. Left a 
message.  

July 22, 
2016  

11:53  Chesterfield Inlet, Mayor  Email to, from CT : Hello Barney,  
Denise Lockett gave me your email so I could follow up with you after 
her meeting this month.  I also left you a message on your cell phone 
this morning.  

I am planning to head up to Chesterfield Inlet around the start of August 
and wondered if you were available to meet and head out on the land so 
I can learn more about the area and how to minimize our impact on it? I’d 
like to time my trip so that you’re in town.  Maybe we can sit down over 
some maps when in town as well, so I can get a better idea about your 
community’s use of the land in various areas so we can plan 
accordingly?  

We also need at least two good guys that can head out with us as wildlife 
monitors for about a month.  We used two guys from Rankin Inlet  
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   last year, but I’d rather use people from Chesterfield if you have anyone 

available.  They’ll need to take notes of all the wildlife we see and also 
have rifles just in case.  If you can recommend anyone suitable, we’d 
really appreciate it.  We also need advice on how to finalize our wildlife 
monitoring and impact reduction plan, so maybe if we can meet for a day 
and then head out on the land for a couple days afterwards that would 
work?  

I was in Ottawa earlier this month and thought I might have time to meet 
up with you while you were there, but my mother who I was visiting is 
quite sick and I just wanted to spend time with her.  I’m not sure if Denise 
said I was going to meet up with you or not, but I spent the whole time 
with my parents so didn’t get any meetings or anything else done.  

I should mention I haven’t heard anything back from the KIA yet about 
when they’re planning to start cleaning up the Josephine Lake camp.  I 
gave them a formal letter saying we’d help clean it up once they started, 
my idea was to helicopter people or material to and from the site during 
clean up when we were out there working anyway doing our geological 
mapping.  It would be a waste of a good opportunity if they can’t get their 
plans together in time this year.  Maybe if they’ll let us access the camp, 
we can at least go out there with a couple of guys and clean up some of 
the trash that’s blown out onto the tundra from the ripped up tents?  It 
would be a start anyway.  I don’t really understand what the delay is 
there, Luis Manzo said it was legally complicated but the longer that stuff 
is out there the more there is to clean up, and the less useful all the 
wood and equipment is to the communities.  

Please give me a call back whenever you like, my cell phone is 778 938 
5298.  

Best regards  
Chris  

Chris Taylor, M.Sc. P.Geo President 
and CEO  
Dunnedin Ventures Inc.  
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302 – 750 West Pender St.  
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   Vancouver, B.C.  
V6C 2T7  
778 938 5298  

July 25, 
2016  

 Chesterfield Inlet SAO  Email from, to DL re: Hi Denise  
The Mayor is out on the land he comes in each day for a little while do 
you want to arrange a time to speack with the Mayor also.  
Greg  

July 26, 
2016  

11:15  Chesterfield Inlet Sao  Email to, from DL re: Hi greg, is he in the office now?  

Denise  

July 26, 
2016  

 Chesterfield Inlet SAO  Email from, to DL re: Hi Denise  
I have not seen Bernie this morning I have been on a conference call 
with the GN most of the morning.  
Greg  

July 26, 
2016  

10:50  Chesterfield Inlet SAO, KIA CLO,  
HTO  

Email to, from DL re: Hi Greg, I am making plans to come into 
Chesterfield Inlet on August 8 as the crew mobilizes for their field 
season. At this time, they will be based out of Rankin Inlet.  Chris Taylor 
and I would like to meet with Mayor and Council if that is possible (would 
they have a meeting on the Tuesday night? )  

I will also be coordinating to have meetings with the KIA CLARC and the 
HTO as well as other interested parties to discuss and hopefully come to 
agreement on our draft Wildlife and Environment Monitoring and 
Mitigation Plan for the project.   Do you know if there are any meeting 
conflicts that week? Kind regards  

Denise A Lockett  

July  
26,2016  

11:19  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email from, to DL re: Hi Denise  
The next Council meeting is on August the 16th. The Mayor has a  

 



Page 41 of 53  

   meeting with the CO for the RCMP at 2pm tomorrow. Would it be 
possible to have a phone conversation later in the afternoon as soon as 
the RCMP meeting is over it should only take an hour. That would be 
2pm Vancouver time.  
Greg  

July 26, 
2016  

3:53 
pm  

Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email to, from CL re: Tomorrow at 2PM Vancouver time would work well 
for me if it works for you guys.  

Thanks  
Chris  

July 27, 
2016  

1:16  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email from, to DL/CT re: Hi Denise  
The RCMP did not make it to the community due to fog and Barney did 
not stay at the office needed to check nets Sorry Greg  

July 27, 
2016  

3:08  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email to, from DL re: Oh, no worries. Any other suggestions?  

D  

July 27, 
2016  

1:28  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email from, to DL re: Hi Denise  
As you know being up here for as long as you have that the summer is 
the most difficult time to gather anyone for business. The Mayor will be 
in again at 9 am as the RCMP will be landing at 9:30 weather permitting. 
As we have a two hour time difference is there a number we could call 
after the RCMP meeting before Barney leaves the building.  
Greg  

July 27, 
2016  

2:35  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email to, from DL/CT re: Okay, yes if you could call 604 340 4756 (my 
number) unless Chris has a number you can call into and he can link 
me. denise  

July 27, 
2016  

2:41  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Email to, from CT re: Hi Greg, I can be reached on my cell phone at 778 
938 5298.  I’ll patch Denise in once we’re on the phone.  Thanks very  
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   much.  

Chris  

Aug  3, 
2016  

10:16  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet, HTO, KIA 
CLO, Peter K.  

Email to, from DL re: Hello: Just checking in to make sure that Mayor  
Barney Aggark and Peter K. are available Monday morning to go with 
Chris Taylor and myself out to the proposed exploration site. It would be 
great if both Barney and Peter were available to provide advice on the 
appropriateness of the proposed exploration area and provide guidance 
to Chris.  

Kind regards and I am looking forward to seeing everyone soon.  

Aug 3, 
2016  

6:10  Chesterfield Inlet SAO  Email from, to DL re: HI Denise  
I will remind the Mayor that you and Chris are arriving on Monday.  
Thanks Greg  

August 
4, 2016  

11:40  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet, KIA CLO,  
KIA Rankin Inlet, HTO, MLA Tom  
Sammurtok, Peter Kattegatsiak  

Email to, from DL re: Hello there:  

Chris Taylor and I will be travelling to Chesterfield Inlet on Monday 
morning early.  Our plan is to take Mayor Aggark and Peter Kattegatsiak 
out to the proposed exploration area for their advice on areas to avoid 
etc.  

Our plan then is to remain in the community and have meetings with the  
KIA CLARC, the HTO as well as Mayor/Council/Staff on the proposed 
Wildlife and Environment Monitoring and Mitigation Plan so that we can 
get advice and suggestions from people.  

I would welcome MLA Tom Sammurtok to join in on these meetings and 
other interested persons as well.  

Please let me know availability next week to meet.  We don’t plan on 
leaving until Friday and are flexible.  Please also let me know if there is 
anything I need to bring into the community so I can make the necessary 
arrangements.  
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   Very kind regards  

Aug 5, 
2016  

12:29  Valerie Ikparmark, KIA CLO  Phone call to, from DL re: reminder of meetings. Valerie advised that 
weather has been poor all week. Will make arrangements once she 
knows weather is getting better and we are coming in for sure.  

Aug 5, 
2016  

2:28  Peter Kattegatsiak, KIA Director, 
Hamlet Council  

Email from, to DL/CT re: Hello Denise and Chris; I 

should be available to meet with you and Chris.  

Peter Kattegatsiak  

Aug 5, 
2016  

2:30  Peter Kattegatsiak, GN Wildlife  
Officer, KIA Director, Hamlet  
Councillor  

Email from, to DL/CT re: Good Afternoon Denise; I 

will be around, just contact me at my office.  

Peter Kattegatsiak  

Aug 5, 
2016  

2:49  Peter Kattegatsiak, GN Wildlife  
Officer, KIA Director, Hamlet  
Councillor  

Email to, from DL r e: Will do. It will be great to see you again. Pray for good 
weather! Denise  

Aug 8, 
2016  

10:00  Chesterfield Inlet SAO  Chris Taylor conversation with SAO regarding whereabouts of Mayor. 
Mayor enroute via boat to Najuut for whale hunting and was stuck in the 
ice.  

Aug 8, 
2016  

1:30 to 
3:30  

Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet  
Councillor/KIA Director, GN  
Department of Environment Wildlife  
Officer – Peter Kattegatsiak, and  
Hamlet Councillor, HTO Member – 
Harry Aggark  

Accompany Chris Taylor and Denise Lockett via helicopter to view 
proposed exploration sites and obtain advice on wildlife timing and 
interactions, as well as advice on filling in trenches and holes left from 
previous exploration. Advice also sought on appropriate name for project.  

Side trip made to check out abandoned fuel cashes and exploration 
camp. Chris reiterated offer made via letter in June to KIA to provide 
assistance in clean up activities. No response received to date from the 
KIA and Chris encouraged them to obtain a response “if you have the  
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   ear of anyone, please let them know we can provide assistance”.  

Aug 9, 
2016  

08:36  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO, HTO, 
Hamlet, SAO, MLA  

Email to, from DL re:  
We arrived in Chester yesterday via helicopter from Rankin Inlet and 
unfortunately mayor Barney Aggark had gone whale hunting and was 
stuck in the ice near Naajut.  

We asked Harry Aggark with the HTO and Peter Kattegatsiak with the 
Hamlet and KIA to come out with us via helicopter to see areas where 
Dunnedin would like to conduct exploration activities and obtain advice 
and suggestions. There were none (please correct me if I am wrong)  

We then flew to look at Shears abandoned camp at Josephine Lake. We 
took pictures and accessed the cleaned up required. We explained that 
KIA had not required Shear Minerals (my understanding) to have a 
security deposit for reclamation and as such it sits abandoned on KIA 
land. We explained further that Luis Manzo with KIA had told us that he 
was preparing a proposal to clean up the site. Dunnedin had sent a letter 
of support in June 2016, for the cleanup but had not heard anything from 
KIA.  

I have asked Mary Ann, HTO manager to see if we can have a meeting 
with HTO today and wonder if KIA CLARC could also be included. The 
purpose would be to discuss the proposed Wildlife and Environment 
Monitoring and Mitigation Plan and to discuss next years proposed 
activities.  

We also plan on having a public meeting in the hamlet chambers 
tomorrow night from 7-9. Hopefully Mayor Aggark will be back in the 
community as we would like to get the support from the Hamlet and the 
HTO.  

Aug 9, 
2016  

11:06  Chesterfield Inlet  Hamlet, KIA CLO,  
HTO  

Email to, from DL re: Hi there:  while Chris Taylor is in town, it would be 
great to meet with people who are interested in helping us as wildlife 
monitors for the upcoming exploration program.  We would need two 
people, who would be prepared to stay in Rankin Inlet for a couple of 
weeks.  
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   These people would be required to accompany the field crews onto the 
tundra and carry firearms in case a situation arises – to keep the field 
crews safe!  So, they would have to be legally able to carry a gun and to 
use it, as Dunnedin’s field crews would not have guns. One person 
would be with one crew, and the other person would be with the other 
crew.  They would need to have good warm clothing, bug jackets, good 
boots etc.  

So, it would be about two weeks work based out of Rankin.  

Chris would be available to meet with interested people tonight at 6 pm 
at the hotel. (no one showed up to meet with Chris)  

Aug 9, 
2016  

9:17  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO, Hamlet  Email from, to DL re Would it be possible for this to be announced over 
the local radio, just to give people more chances. Just a suggestion  

Thanks  

Valerie  

Aug 9, 
2016  

09:00  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Chris Taylor conversation regarding status of Mayor returning to Hamlet. 
Mayor in Najuut hunting and not available. Likely not back until next 
week.  

Aug 9, 
2016  

10:24  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet, KIA CLO, 
HTO, MLA  

Email to, from DL re: See attached for tomorrow night (poster)  

Aug 9, 
2016  

08:38  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO, HTO  Email from, to DL re: Denise Philippa the radio announcer is upstairs 
maybe get her to announce anything that needs to be announced, she is 
here until 1PM, it would be nice if the public was informed  

Thanks again  

Valerie  

Aug 9, 
2016  

10:48  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email to, from DL re: Hi Valerie – can you please send me a list of your 
CLARC members?  

Thanks  
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Denise  

Aug 9, 
2016  

08:46  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: Are you asking for CLARC meeting today at 1:30, 
difficult when I can’t call you  

Aug 9, 
2016  

08:57  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: Peter Kattegatsiak-  KIA  
Pauline Kadjuk-Elder  
Leonie Mimialik-HTO  
Abraham Kadluk-Youth  
Harry Aggark-Hamlet Rep  
Myself  

MY question was? When are you meeting with CLARC? 1:30 today or 
tomorrow?  

Please answer  

Aug 9, 
2016  

11:16  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email to, from DL re: Today with the HTO if possible please, if not – 
tomorrow. Denise  

Aug 9, 
2016  

09:20  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email from, to DL re: Okay I’lll make some calls  

Aug 9, 
2016  

09:21  Chesterfield Inlet HTO  Email from, to DL re: I agree with you Val.  

Aug 9, 
2016  

11:20  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO  Email to, from DL re: Yes absolutely. Can you help me with that?  

Denise  

Aug 9, 
2016  

09:22  Chesterfield Inlet KIA CLO, HTO  Maybe Mary Ann can help her, since her office in the same building at 
the radio station, and I thought you were down stairs at the Hamlet 
building  

Aug 9,  13:30  Chesterfield Inlet meeting: KIA CLARC  Meeting to discuss project plans for this year and proposed plans for  
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2016   Peter Kattegatsiak, Director  
Valerie Ikpamark, CLO  
Pauline Kadjuk-Elder  
Leonie Mimialik – HTO Rep  
Harry Aggark-Hamlet Rep  

HTO: Mary Ann Issaluk, Manager  
Vice chair Tony Amauyak  
Sec\treasurer Marjorie Autut  
Directors: Mark Amarok  

2016 and the draft Wildlife and Environment Monitoring and Mitigation 
Plan.  

Obtained advice from those present on helicopter flights eg, caribou and 
geese avoidance, as well as the need for wildlife monitors.  

Chris explained that this year activities would be based out of Rankin 
Inlet and there would not be a camp.  

With regards to the abandoned Shear Minerals camp at Josephine Lake, 
Chris had written a letter of support to the KIA in June,  for a proposal 
that Luis Manzo was writing but had not heard back. Peter K. suggested 
that a copy be sent to the new executive director as well as the President 
of the KIA. Denise said she would do this. Chris asked that anyone who 
had the ear of senior people in KIA, please pass along the message that 
Dunnedin could help provide some assistance but would need to hear 
back asap in order to take advantage of the helicopter in August/early 
September. Valerie commented on the great work that David Ningeonan 
the President was doing and Denise agreed.  

Mark requested that he be considered as a wildlife monitor – previous 
experience as a prospector also. He asked if the company would be 
sampling from frost boils – where there is a higher concentration of 
minerals. Chris said yes they would be.  

It was agreed that the activities proposed to start on Aug 26, 2016 were 
low impact and could proceed as proposed.  Harry Aggark and Peter 
Kattegatsiak had been flown to the proposed exploration sites the day 
before and agreed that work could proceed.  

Chris suggested that the company could fly community representatives 
each year prior to activities to endorse the activities and provide 
recommendations in advance of exploration. Consultation with the 
community would take place at each opportunity when advice is required 
and sought.  This would likely take place at a minimum of twice a year 
and will be included in the Wildlife and Environment Monitoring and 
Mitigation Plan.  
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   Advice was sought on places to avoid and times of year that were 
sensitive.  

Marjorie stated that caribou travel down from the Baker Lake area in 
August although caribou and fish migration (up from the Josephine River 
to Josephine Lake) varies from year to year. She also showed a map 
indicating where she and her husband Paul had a KIA Land Use Licence 
KVRL16Y01.  

Harry stated that his concerns was for fish habitat and that in late August 
the char start coming up the Josephine River to Josephine Lake. There 
are cabins and areas that people go to to fish.(these were indicated on 
the map) Chris stated that there were no plans to sample along the river. 
Soil samples of around 10-20 lbs would be taken but not in the river.  

Marjorie asked about the use of explosives and Chris clarified that for 
this year there would only be soil sampling (shovels and sample sieved 
into sample bags) and that type of activity. For 2017 equipment would 
need to be mobilized to likely 3 specific areas (via overland haul in 
Winter). Careful and minimal explosives would be necessary for larger 
samples, but these would be well in land. This was supported by Harry 
and Peter who inspected the larger sample sites the day previous.  

Marjorie further stated that in late September and October, the caribou 
start to move South and in land.  

Valerie asked that after the sampling program, when would you get the 
value on the diamonds?  

Chris commented that a larger sample would have to be taken to get 
enough diamonds for a valuation. Hence, the larger sample program that 
would take next year with equipment. He described the size of sample 
required.  

Marjorie asked if honorarium would be paid to the KIA CLARC and the 
HTO members for attendance at the meeting.  Denise said yes and to 
provide her with an invoice. (Honourarium paid to HTO members prior to  
Denise’s departure from the Community on Aug 11).Peter gave  
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   instruction to Valerie with regards to Honorarium for KIA CLARC 
members.  

Denise stated that any further comments or advice on the draft  
Monitoring and Mitigation Plan could be sent to her for inclusion. Peter 
updated Denise with information for the contact portion.  

Meeting ended 3 pm  

Aug 9, 
2016  

4:30  Chesterfield Inlet Hotel: Leonie 
Mimialik and Leo  

Leo met with Chris to talk about possibly being a wildlife monitor. Leo 
has experience as an underground miner at Lynn Lake.  

Aug 10, 
2016  

09:22  Craig Beardsall, KIA Land Use 
Inspector  

Email to, from DL re; Hi Craig – will you be attending the public meeting 
here in Chesterfield Inlet tonight?  

Kind regards  

Aug 10, 
2016  

07:51  Craig Beardsall, KIA Land Use 
Inspector  

Email from, to DL re: Good morning Denise,  

I will not be attending the meeting tonight  

Aug 10, 
2016  

09:00  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet SAO  Chris Taylor conversation with SAO regarding status of arrival of Mayor 
Barney Aggark. Mayor in Najuut whale hunting and would not be back 
likely until next week.  

Aug 10, 
2016  

1:30 
pm  

Phillipa, radio announcer in 
Chesterfield Inlet  

Denise Lockett conversation with, regarding conformation that public 
meeting announcement made over local radio. Confirmation received.  

Aug 10, 
2016  

07:30 
pm  

Chesterfield Inlet public meeting in 
Hamlet Chambers  

Dunnedin Ventures Inc: Chris Taylor, President, Denise Lockett  
(consultant)  
Chesterfield Inlet: Pauline Kaotuk, Sheila Kadjuk, Jobie Mike, Mary Ann 
Issalup, Leonie Mimialik, Valerie I, Jimmy, Bo Derek, Flora, Mark  
Amarok, Rosalie, Philippa, Marjorie, Janice Aggark, David K., Greg K.  

Denise welcomed everyone and asked if people would like an opening 
prayer. They agreed and Leonie provided a prayer.  

Chris thanked everyone for coming and opened by providing 
background on the company and the difficulty getting the exploration  
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   project approved with the negative comments received on the previous 
company’s abandoned exploration camp. Chris showed maps of the 
camp location, which is not on Dunnedin’s project.  Chris reiterated that 
he had provided a letter of support to Luis Manzo with the KIA stating 
that Dunnedin could provide assistance (helicopter time) during the 
company’s exploration activities expected to start Aug 24, but had had 
no response from the KIA. Denise stated that she understood that Mr. 
Manzo was away until Aug 30, but as she would be in Rankin Inlet the 
next day, perhaps she could ask officials there about the status. Chris 
agreed. Valerie stated that copies of the June 2016 letter to KIA should 
go to the President and the Executive Director and she would call them 
about this.  There was considerable concern about the abandoned Shear 
Minerals camp and this took over much of the discussion. Valerie stated 
that Denise had worked for Shear Minerals and why didn’t she do 
anything about it. Denise stated that she was not aware of the 
abandonment until it had happened, and had fired Shear Minerals as a 
client. Discussion included the need for Security Deposits previously not 
required, but now do.   Marjorie Autut said that when she applied for her 
LUP with KIA, that Luis Manzo asked her to take over the Shear 
Minerals abandoned camp and that she declined.  

Denise suggested that the meeting get back on track so that update and 
discussion on this year’s exploration activities and next year’s proposed 
activities could take place.  Chris agreed that there would be no more 
discussion on the abandoned exploration activities of Shear Minerals 
and that the company would focus on their own project.  

Chris spoke about this year’s exploration program based out of Rankin 
Inlet, with Chesterfield Inlet wildlife monitors, they would be mapping, 
sampling and trenching.  He highlighted previous exploration methods 
that would be less impact now  

There would be three areas identified for trenching and sampling and 
that they would be filled in after samples were obtained. Chris suggested 
any equipment used to collect the samples by Dunnedin could also be 
used to fill in the sample pits from Shear’s work that had been left open. 
As an example, Chris stated that a sampling hole or “crater” had been  
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   left in one location from previous exploration, but then showed a picture 
of the site that Denise had taken that week along with Peter and Harry 
during the helicopter site visit, and it was determined that the “crater” was 
actually only a few feet deep.   He further explained that a sample would 
need to be collected next year at that location, so that more diamonds 
could be recovered and a valuation obtained.  While rocks left behind by 
Shear are too large to move by hand, equipment used by Dunnedin to 
collect a sample there could fill in the shallow hole and tidy up the area 
after Dunnedin’s sampling was complete.  

Drilling was discussed as being used in the future, potentially starting in  
2017.  Pictures of drill sites from Shear’s past work was shown and it 
was shown there was minimal remaining impact from those activities. 
Photographs of drill rigs from other projects were shown for reference. 
Drilling is less invasive than blasting or trenching, but that drilling would 
still only occur when wildlife were not present.  

Chris asked that a community member (eg HTO member) accompany 
him before each exploration program, so that current information could 
be shared with regards to wildlife activity and the environment. This 
would be included in the draft Wildlife and Environment Monitoring and 
Mitigation Plan that would be submitted to the NIRB.  

Chris discussed the proposed exploration program for winter 2016-2017 
which would include an overland haul from Rankin Inlet with a drill, and 
small excavator etc.  

Denise explained the comments received from the NIRB when they 
screened the application and how the company had and would continue 
to work on correcting information, had consulted with people and would 
continue to, as well as an archaeological assessment that would be 
conducted in early September.  Archaeological assessments would 
cover all potential work areas on the project before the company entered 
into those areas.  

Marjorie stated that there were areas that you could see archaeological 
sites. Denise confirmed that the rules in Nunavut were very strict and that 
an archaeological assessment would take place of all areas that  
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   Dunnedin hoped to explore on. If any sites were present, they would be 
recorded and reported to the GN. Dunnedin could not explore where 
there are archaeological sites.  

The meeting ended around 8:30 after prizes had been drawn. Chris 
showed the diamonds recovered to date to interested people and both 
Denise and Chris asked people to contact them if they had any questions 
or concerns.  

Aug 11, 
2016  

3:30 
pm  

KIA President David N., Executive 
Director Gabriel N, in house legal 
counsel (?)  

Denise Lockett had a brief meeting but was told that David N. would 
prefer to meet with company President Chris Taylor. This information 
was relayed to Chris who was travelling back to Vancouver for meetings.  

Aug 31, 
2016  

 Chesterfield Inlet Mayor/HTO Chair 
Barney Aggark  

Letter to from CT outlining commitment for continued HTO involvement 
in project.  

Aug 31, 
2016  

 KIA President  Letter to, from CT follow up to request for meeting and to discuss 
commitment for abandoned Shear Minerals exploration camp.  

Sept 6, 
2016  

09:08  Chesterfield Inlet Hamlet, KIA, HTO,  
MLA’s  

Email to from dl re: news release  

    

2015/2016  Inuit Owned Service and Supply Companies  
Kissarvik Co-operative Ltd  Rankin Inlet, NU  

The Siniktarvik Hotel  Rankin Inlet, NU  

M&T Enterprises  Rankin Inlet, NU  

Huka Services  Rankin Inlet, NU  

Umingmak Supply  Rankin Inlet, NU  

Nanuq Lodge  Rankin Inlet, NU  

Sarliaq Holdings Ltd  Rankin Inlet, NU  
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Sakku Drugs Ltd  Rankin Inlet, NU  

Co-op Store and Hotel  Chesterfield Inlet, NU  
2015/2016 Northern Service and Supply 
Companies  

Kivalliq Arctic Foods  Rankin Inlet, NU  

Wild Wolf Hotel and Restaurant  Rankin Inlet, NU  

Aulajuq Limited  Rankin Inlet, NU  

Nunavut Sealink and Supply Inc  Iqaluit, NU  

Innirvik Support Services  Iqaluit, NU  
2015/2016 Service & Supply Companies  

Deakin Industries Ltd  Vancouver, BC  

OmniTRAX  Thompson, MB  

C.F. Labs Kelowna, BC  

Apex Geoscience Ltd.  Edmonton, AB  

Calm Air  Winnipeg, MB  

Air Canada  Vancouver, BC  

Manitoulin Transport  Thompson, MB  

Northern Store  Winnipeg, MB  

Custom Helicopters  Winnipeg, MB  

Coast Mountain Geological Services Ltd  Vancouver, BC  
 


